Subject: Monarch

Monday, June 4, 2012 1:40 PM

From: "Stefano Cassolato" <stefanocassolato@att.net>

To: "Michael Nulty" <sf_district6@yahoo.com>

Cc: "Christopher Smith" <cjsmith@om-records.com>

Dear Michael:

Thank you for sending Marv Phillips' letter to us.  We are in the process of corresponding directly to his letter and will enclose a security plan for his convenience.  Could you ask Marv if the applicant would forfeit Sunday, Monday and Tuesday nights and just have Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday, would he be generally supportive of the permit?

Since Monarch  has taken over the space they have installed surveillance cameras, improved the exterior lighting, have added a top notch security team and bring a responsible patronage to the area. 

These owners and operators have improved the quality of life in that immediate area.  We do not see any illicit behavior happening on their watch.  

In addition, would you be able to write a personal note of recommendation for their conditional use permit request?

Chris Smith, the owner, can be reached on his cell phone at 846-1503.  And, of course, you know how to reach me.

Thanks.

Stefano Cassolato

Garland Public & Community Relations

535 Green Street

San Francisco, CA 94133

415-875-0818

stefanocassolato@att.net
